
MEMORANDUM 

Date:  January 31, 2023 

To:  Honorable Mayor and City Council 

From:  Paul Davis, Parks and Recreation Director 

Through: George Garrett, City Manager 

Subject:  Parks and Recreation Monthly Report 

FEBRUARY 2023  

PARKS AND RECREATION REPORT 

PROGRAMS 
 
• Youth basketball season started with practices starting on Monday, January 23rd. Games will start on 

Monday, February 6th.  
• MYC closed their registration for youth baseball on February 3rd. Evaluations starting on 

Tuesday, February 7th.  
•  

EVENTS 

•  Prince and Princes Valentine Dance at the Community Park main pavilion/basketball courts 
on Friday, February 10th from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. 

• KAIR Sombrero Beach Run will be held at Sombrero Beach on Saturday, February 25th. 
 

BEACHES 
 
Sombrero Beach 
• We continue to sanitize and restock the toilet paper in the restrooms in the mornings, afternoons, 

and evening hours.  
• The shade structure is still down at the beach. We decided to purchase a new one since the one we 

have is torn and ripped in a couple places. The new shade will take 8-10 weeks to be delivered.  
• Installed the other volleyball net. Now we have two volleyball nets for visitors to play on. 

Coco Plum 
• Everything is good at Coco Plum Beach 

 
 
 



PARKS 
 

Jesse Hobbs 

• Shade structure is still down. Need to schedule with Public Works to have the shade re-installed. 
 

Community Park 
• Pickleball continues to grow with quite a few residents participating in the sport. The group plays 

every Monday – Friday from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.  
o We decided to paint lines on the basketball courts to help with the pickle ball courts. The 

tape we were using was not holding up, so we decided to use spray paint instead. 
• Bocce ball postponed until further notice due to the baseball fields being re-constructed. 
• The baseball re-construction of baseball field is going as planned. New sand and clay was laid along 

with the base paths extended. Sod will be laid on (2/2) and (2/3). Fields are on schedule as planned.  

 

 

 

 



 
Rotary Park / Dog Park  
• We decided to bolt down the tables inside of the main pavilion. Tables were being moved 

inside and outside of the pavilion, which can cause accidents to happened if placed in 
certain areas. 

• Repaired the floor drainage areas inside of both bathrooms because of cracking and 
repaired an outlet at the main pavilion.  

 

 
 

 
 
 
Ocean front / Events Field  
• All is good at Ocean Front Park 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


